
Dignified Funeral: Duma to spend time with family of five victims who perished in a horrific accident that took place 

along the N2 - between Amatigulu and Dokodweni last Saturday morning 

Media Advisory and public statement issued by the MEC of Transport and Human Settlements, Siboniso Duma 

22 August 2025 

Inkosi Mhlabunzima Maphumulo House: The loss of five members of one family in one horrific accident left a gaping 

hole in our hearts 

Since last Sunday, a day after a horrific accident, we have been interacting with the family and spending time with them.  

Our focus was to ease the burden on their shoulders. 

We were with them when they went to identify their loved ones at the mortuary.  

Importantly, we have been interacting with the employer of Mr. Artwell Mthiya, who was the driver. He relayed our 

condolences to all categories of staff. 

We worked together to co-ordinate the funeral. 

This Sunday, we will join the family, friends, neighbors, colleagues and community members as we give the departed 

souls a dignified funeral. 

Equally, our hearts are with the family of the truck driver who died in his tragic accident. The family is located in 

Mpumalanga Province. 

May the departed souls rest in peace  
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